Land Initiative Working Group

MINUTES  September 02, 1999, 8:30-2:00

Office of Information Technology, Boardroom, 1100-215 Gerry Street
Attendees: 
Grant Forsman (HWY), Darren Brothers (AGR), Andy Bibik (EM), Larry Phillips (RD), Doug Parnell (LMS, GS), Kip Tyler (NR), Jadranka Paskvalin (OIT), Gary Fraser (Land Titles, CCA), Hartley Pokrant (NR), Don Gerrard (GS), Robert Garigue (OIT), Steve Dearth (ManWeb)

Absent: 
Chris Leach (Housing)

1. Technical architecture for data sharing (virtual data repository - centralized vs. decentralized) 

Robert Garigue and Steve Dearth presented their insights on what exactly our virtual data repository would require and what this on-line data sharing would involve.  It is suggested that this should be a part of a broader "knowledge management" approach.   This means that departments and agencies would not only be able to directly access (Intranet) geospatial data and search our metadata catalogue, but also it would be a central repository for our corporate land related "knowledge": 

· List of best practices  - to quickly share innovative solutions with other units 

· List  of departmental projects - (current, past, future) - providing insight into what is already been done and what may be possible

· List of "experts" related to specific areas 

· Thematic chat line for direct sharing of expertise etc.  

Once again, an incremental approach was suggested; when dealing with a web technology, it is not possible to completely envision its final structure. Data sharing would start with a web page with a list of the most common data readily shareable in the next three weeks.  ManWeb will provide a central server (hardware and software), while departments will be responsible for contents. Some data would be placed on the central server, some would be in the departments and this needs to be determined on case by case basis.  To be able to estimate cost and what exactly will be involved, Robert and Steve need precise information on data that will be initially shareable. 

Follow up:

The group defined the following pilot layers that can be put on the Intranet:



Custodian
Maps

1
NR
Cadastral maps

2
NR
Quarter Section Grid

3
NR
Topographic Datasets 1:20,000, 1:50,000, 1:500,000, 1:1,000,000

4
NR
Orthophotos (20cm and 20m)

5
NR
Land Use maps & Land Cover

6
NR &

RD
Administrative Boundaries                                               (Agency Districts, Aquifers, Agro-Ecological Resource Areas (ARA), Basins, Conservation Districts, Ecological Reserves, Environment Regions, Health Regions Natural Ecological Regions, Natural Resources Districts & Regions, Provincial Boundary, Provincial Electoral Districts, Provincial and National Parks, Risk Areas, Rural Municipalities, Rural Planning Districts,  School Divisions, Water Power Reserves, Watersheds,  Wildlife Management Areas, 1:20,000 Digital Topographic Grid, 1:250,000 National Topographic System (NTS) Grid, 1:50,000 NTS Grid, 1:60,000 Orthophoto Grid)

7
HWY
Transportation    (Municipal Roads, Provincial Highways)

8
E & M
Geology
1:1,000,000


9
E & M
Mining Claims

10
Agriculture
Soil Classification


!!! Should we include also Geographic Names Database and Global Gazetteer?




Also it has been suggested that IJC - South WPG metadata pilot be on our web page.  

Each custodian will be responsible for a content and maintenance of data sets.

Darren B. will create a template for information on each data set (needed by Robert and Steve).  

Custodians of the layers above (NR, RD, HWY, E&M, Agriculture) to provide this information, and forward it to Darren ASAP.  

Robert and Steve to provide preliminary cost estimates /work involved  

2. Recommendations - discussion and further refinement: (corporate framework, base maps, metadata standards, land ownership and interest recommendations, technical architecture…)

Accepted:

· Applying a 9-digit PIN unique parcel identifier throughout government.

· Cadastral data: 

· Each department to be responsible for maintenance of cadastral data within their own layer.  

· A comprehensive cadastral layer needs to be developed (NR and RD - lead departments)

· Base mapping levels: as adopted before… 

· The most common requested layers (see the table above) to be shared through our governmental intranet: 

· Develop a maintenance strategy for any changes made to these layers

· Custodians to maintain and insure quality of their layers

· To catalogue all GIS layers that exist in the government 

· Implement the FGDC metadata standards for cataloguing

· Establish the accuracy and compatibility of these layers with regard to the identified base mapping layers

· Develop a maintenance strategy for any changes made to these layers

· Standards, guidelines and procedures for all aspects of datasharing at the business and technical levels need to be adopted

· Some form of a control body with representation from affected departments to be permanently formed to deal with issues such as: metadata, PINs, technical architecture, database and software.
Follow up:

Larry and Grant to forward the updated (as a result of our discussion at the meeting) recommendations to Jadranka

Jadranka to draft a report to include recommendations from groups, background, technical architecture, fed.-provincial co-operation and forward it to the group for finalization.  

(Did I miss anything? Pls let me know)  

Please note:

Don Gerrard from GS joined the Land Group on behalf of the Manitoba Emergency Management Organization (MEMO).  He is currently involved with the development of an application called the Disaster Financial Assistance System".  (Oracle web base system that will be used to store claim information related to disaster assistance programs in the province and therefore, in a great need for a standardized format of land information storage, sharable and/or common data). All previous meeting minutes, reports and findings were sent to Don.

After discussion with Chris Leach, it was agreed that at this point systems in Housing are not directly related to a land but more to a facility management area.  Therefore there is no need for Chris to actively participate in our Land Group.  However, all our meeting minutes will continue to be regularly sent to him.  

Chris, thank you for your contribution to our group!     

